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FIXED PENALTY NOTICES

Policy Issues Which Road Works Authorities Should Consider Prior to Implementation of a Scheme

When giving presentations to road works authorities (RWAs), I have for some time included a slide which sets out, as a series of questions, some of the policy issues which I think they should consider prior to setting up a fixed penalty notice (FPN) scheme under the terms of the Road Works (Fixed Penalty) (Scotland) Regulations 2008 and the Roads (Scotland) Act 1984 (Fixed Penalty) Regulations 2008.  This paper sets out the those issues. 

· Does the RWA propose to issue fixed penalty notices?  It is recommended that RWAs should consider this question and have a formal policy.

· If the answer is No:
· There is potential for the RWA to be criticised for not using the legislative powers made available.  
· If the answer is Yes:
· The RWA performance on the registration of its notices will be monitored and reported on by the Commissioner.   RWAs issuing fixed penalty notices to undertakers where their own performance is no better than the undertakers could be subject to criticism. 
· Does the RWA have appropriate processes and procedures in place to deal with:

· the staff which will be authorised to issue and cancel fixed penalty notices?

· the financial transactions related to collecting penalties?
· the hearings that may result from the issue of fixed penalty notices? 
· Are the resources available to manage the process? 
· Has a business model been prepared to ensure that the costs of running a scheme can be covered? 

As well as the regulations, advice can also be found in the Code of Practice for Penalties and RAUC(S) Advice Note 16, both of which can be found on my website at www.roadworksscotland.gov.uk.

John Gooday
Scottish Road Works Commissioner

September 2008
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